
Question on Notice 
No. 1533 

Asked on 28 November 2023 

DR A MACMAHON ASKED MINISTER FOR EDUCATION, MINISTER FOR INDUSTRIAL 
RELATIONS AND MINISTER FOR RACING (HON G GRACE) 

QUESTION:  

With reference to the Greater Brisbane Greyhound Centre—  
Will the Minister advise (a) what was the state government funding committed for the Greater 
Brisbane Greyhound Centre, when announced by the Minister September 2022 and (b) what 
is the current expected state government funding for the Centre, as of 28 November 2023?  

ANSWER: 

On 18 October 2019, the then Minister for Local Government, Minister for Racing and Minister 
for Multicultural Affairs announced $39.15 million from the Queensland Government’s Racing 
Infrastructure Fund (RIF) for the Greater Brisbane Greyhound Centre, now known as The Q. 
The RIF is predominately made up of funds from Tabcorp’s exclusive wagering agreement 
with Queensland.  

On 8 September 2022, I announced the new venue had received development approval and 
provided more details about the facilities that would be delivered through the project. The 
announcement reaffirmed the project would receive $39.15 million from the RIF.  

As of 28 November 2023, the Government’s commitment of $39.15 million from the RIF 
towards this project remains unchanged.  

 


